

November 13, 2019

Ms. Debra Thompson, Borough Clerk Petersburg Borough PO Box 329 Petersburg, Alaska 99833

Re: Letter of Interest to Serve on the SEAPA Board of Directors

## Dear Debbie,

I would like to express my interest in representing Petersburg on the SEAPA Board of Directors for calendar year 2020. My position overseeing the operations and management of PMPL requires close contact with SEAPA on a regular basis. I feel my ongoing positive interactions and solid relationships with SEAPA management, in combination with my experience with the goals and operations of the agency, offers an opportunity for Petersburg to be well represented on the SEAPA Board.

Further, as the Borough's Utility Director, it is my duty to understand and navigate the long-term Power Sales Agreement between our municipality and SEAPA. I am familiar with the document and its implications and local benefit to long term power supply and stability of local power rates.

Lastly, I am acutely aware of the capital project needs of the agency and how future projects will benefit Petersburg in the long term. Having much experience in developing and managing capital projects for the Borough, I feel I could be of use to the SEAPA Board as they consider important work in the future.

Please let me know if you have any questions of me and please forward my interest to the Mayor and Borough Assembly for their consideration.

Thank you,

Karl Hagerman
Utility Director